

Kingsnorth Church of England Primary School

Church Hill, Kingsnorth, Ashford, Kent TN23 3EF T 01233 622673 E office@kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk W www.kingsnorth.kent.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr lain Witts

11th September '20

Dear Parents/Carers.

Re: Breakfast Club

We are aware and understand that many of you are very eager for the Breakfast Club to begin again.

We have worked hard to adapt the club in ways that ensure the safety of your children and the staff while in school.

We are looking to open the club on Monday 21st September ONLY to the children where BOTH parents are key workers and would ask that you provide evidence of this asap to the office please. Even if you have already, please email a copy of documents/ID badges showing the company you work for to: office@kingsnorth.ken.sch.uk.

Key Worker Definition

Critical workers

Parents whose work is critical to the coronavirus (COVID-19) response include those who work in health and social care and in other key sectors outlined below.

Health and social care

This includes, but is not limited to, doctors, nurses, midwives, paramedics, social workers, care workers, and other frontline health and social care staff including volunteers; the support and specialist staff required to maintain the UK's health and social care sector; those working as part of the health and social care supply chain, including producers and distributors of medicines and medical and personal protective equipment.

Education and childcare

This includes:

- childcare
- support and teaching staff
- social workers
- specialist education professionals

Key public services

This includes:

- those essential to the running of the justice system
- religious staff
- charities and workers delivering key frontline services
- those responsible for the management of the deceased
- journalists and broadcasters who are providing public service broadcasting

Local and national government

This only includes:

- those administrative occupations essential to the effective delivery of the coronavirus (COVID-19) response
- or delivering essential public services, such as the payment of benefits, including in government agencies and arms length bodies

Food and other necessary goods

This includes those involved in food:

- production
- processing
- distribution
- sale and delivery
- as well as those essential to the provision of other key goods

Public safety and national security

This includes:



police and support staff Ministry of Defence civilians

- contractor and armed forces personnel (those critical to the delivery of key defence and national security outputs and essential to the response to the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak)
- fire and rescue service employees (including support staff)
- National Crime Agency staff
- those maintaining border security, prison and probation staff and other national security roles

Transport

This includes those who will keep the air, water, road and rail passenger and freight transport modes operating, including those working on transport systems through which supply chains pass.

Utilities, communication and financial services

This includes:

- staff needed for essential financial services provision
- the oil, gas, electricity and water sectors
- information technology and data infrastructure sector and primary industry supplies
- key staff working in the civil nuclear, chemicals, telecommunications
- postal services and delivery
- payments providers
- waste disposal sectors

We have worked from the information returned via the survey completed at the end of last term as to who we believe we can safely offer a place to, once the key worker information has been received from you. Please note that this is likely to be on a first come first served basis.

Children will notice that Breakfast Club will be very different. We would appreciate you preparing them for this.

We will offer:

- Toast with spread and either Jam or honey
- A bowl of cereal with milk
- A cup of water or Milk

Children will be asked to sit at one table. Children will not be able to move around and mix as they have previously in the club. Children will be offered the opportunity to play outside in their groups for a short period of time, weather permitting.

We will introduce activities over the coming weeks but need to carefully consider what and how we can use and ensure that we can clean items between bubbles ensuring that this is done safely for everyone and while adhering to the latest guidance and our risk assessments.

The cost will be £2.50 per session.

Please could we ask you to email the picture of ID etc and wait for a text from us later next week to advise if your child is able to take a place.

We appreciate your patience and hope that you can understand that although this may not suit the needs of everyone at this time, we are working hard to keep your children safe.

S. Sulman

Yours sincerely

Miss A. Smith Breakfast Club Manager Mrs S. Sullivan Head of School